

NEW YORK STATE SENATOR

Lea Webb

Senator Lea Webb Launches Her 3rd Annual Back-to-School Supplies Drive for Teachers

Lea Webb

August 1, 2025

ISSUE:

- Back to School
- Teacher Appreciation

(**Southern Tier, NY**) – On Friday, Senator Webb launched her 3rd Annual Back to School Supplies Drive for Teachers. This initiative is focused on providing essential school supplies to educators and their students as they gear up for the upcoming academic year. The supplies drive will take place from August 1st, 2025, to August 31st. 2025.

Senator Webb also announced **14** collection points across Senate District 52, where community members can contribute to the drive. These collection points will ensure that teachers and students have access to the tools they need for a successful year of learning. The collection locations include:

Broome County:

- Senator Webb's District Office (Binghamton), 44 Hawley St, RM 1607, Binghamton, NY, 13901
- GFJ Memorial Library, 1001 Park St, Endicott, NY 13760
- Southern Tier Community Center, 1 Club House Rd, Endicott, NY 13760
- Your Home Public Library, 107 Main St, Johnson City, NY 13790

Tompkins County:

- Senator Webb's District Office (Ithaca), 217 North Aurora St, STE. 110, Ithaca, NY, 14850
- YMCA of Ithaca & Tompkins County, 50 Graham Rd W, Ithaca, NY 14850
- Ulysses Philomathic Library, 74 E Main St, Trumansburg, NY 14886
- Southworth Public Library, 24 W Main St, Dryden, NY 13053
- Greater Ithaca Activities Center, 301 W Court St, Ithaca, NY 14850

Cortland County:

- Cortland Chamber of Commerce, 83 Main St, Cortland, NY 13045
- Peck Memorial Library, 24 E Main St, Marathon, NY 13803
- Cortland Free Library, 32 Church St, Cortland, NY 13045
- Lamont Memorial Free Library, 5 Main St, McGraw, NY 13101
- Cortland County Family YMCA, 22 Tompkins St, Cortland, NY 13045

"I'm proud to kick off my third annual Teacher Supply Drive here in Senate District 52," **said Senator Lea Webb**. "Every year, I'm inspired by the generosity of our community and the unwavering dedication of our educators. This drive is one way we can come together for teachers and ease the burden of having to purchase school supplies out of their own pockets. By donating, we are not just giving pencils and paper. We are sending a message that we value our teachers, believe in our students, and are committed to supporting public education. I'm grateful to everyone who joins us in making this effort a success each year."